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On December 7, 2009, the Department of Plant Health (DSV) from Secretariat of Animal and Plant Health and Inspection (SDA) was informed about a possible outbreak of sugarcane orange rust. The report was made by independent researches working at the city of Araraquara in São Paulo State. The first outbreak occurred in an experimental area on two sugarcane susceptible cultivars. Since  December 10, 2009 Federal Inspectors from Ministry of Agriculture, Livestock and Food Supply – MAPA have been working in cooperation with specialists researches aiming to implement a contingency plan based in alert system and sampling kits for the pest according to the project approved by “edital 64” from National Council for Scientific and Technological Development (CNPq) and SDA. Several samples of suspicious outbreak were collected for official analysis. 

On December 14, 2009, the DSV received the conclusion of official analysis confirming the occurrence of sugarcane orange rust, Puccinia kuehnii (W. Krüger) E.J. Butler, at the Brazilian State of São Paulo. The morphology analyses were carried out by Brazilian Agricultural Research Corporation (EMBRAPA) and the molecular analysis were confirmed by Biological Institute from São Paulo State.

At the moment a surveillance prospection is in course for mapping the occurrence of the pest in São Paulo State.
The pest Puccinia kuehnii (W. Krüger) E.J. Butler was not previously reported in any area of sugarcane production in Brazil. Up to now the pest was detected only in São Paulo State. For while in the other States and regions of sugarcane production of Brazil there is no suspicion of sugarcane orange rust outbreak.

In other countries the pest has caused economic losses for sugarcane cultivation and in Brazil it is possible that the same  problems occur. However up to now the disease in Sao Paulo was detected only in a small number of susceptible cultivars. It is important to highlight that sugarcane sector has cultivated a large number of resistant sugarcane cultivars. In this way the first and main strategy recommended for the control of pest is the use of resistant cultivars. In addition MAPA is adopting all the measures to control the disease.  
According the International Plant Protection Convention (IPPC) norms Puccinia kuehnii (W. Krüger) E.J. Butler is considered a pest transient, actionable, and under surveillance in the Brazilian territory.

Brazil will communicate any change in the status of this pest for the international competent bodies.

